Putney Historical Society Board Meeting

Date:  Monday, April 24, 2017, 6:46 pm

Place:  General Store

Attendees:  Ruth & Merrill Barton, Tom Jamison, Betsy MacIsaac, Lyssa Papazian, Tim Ragle, Barry Stockwell, MaryAnn Toffolon & Richard & Barbara Taylor

Ruth called the meeting to order.  
Secretary Report:  The minutes from the March 27, 2016 meeting need approval.  Lyssa made the motion to accept them and Tim seconded it.
Treasurer Report:  No formal report was given.  Lyssa mentioned that the main account is getting low.  She has been working with Next Stage to carry more of the expenses each month.

Old Business:

Barry reported that he sold 2 pews at $75 each.  There is still an antique store in Bellows Falls willing to take all the remaining pews at somewhere around $30 each.  Deb and Peter may take another for the porch at the Tavern.  Lyssa said that Greg is anxious to tear down the building with the pews inside.  

New Business: 

We have a new Entity, GS LLC prepared by Jonathan Bump Esq.  In order to protect the managers, we need to pass a resolution.

Lyssa, The resolution – the Board resolves to appoint Lyssa Papazian and Betsy MacIsaac Co-Managers of the Putney General Store.  This was seconded by Tim and passed by the Board.
The General Store is opening Tuesday & Wednesday, April 25, 2017 from 10am-4pm.  If all goes well they will start change the hours from 7am-7pm on Thursday & Friday.  They are still in the process of staffing the store.  Lyssa & Betsy have passed their training for the Beer & Wine License & will be training the other staff members so they can also take the test.

They will be rotating Staff with a max of 40 hours a week and no Overtime.  They have hired 3 former employees & are still interviewing.  

The Startup monies are coming from 6-7 charitable lenders at no interest, Grant from the Preservation Trust, VT Community Foundation (?), Spin Event & the Porch Sale.  

The Green Shelving will be donated to PHS (501(3) c) to hold the archive boxes and some will be sold.  Susan Kochinkas looked through the upstairs items for any potential donated items for the Putney Foodshelf.  She will be taking about $1000 (value) and will contact another potential organization.  We hope to clear the upstairs so it can be used for sub-let or possible events.

The Grand Opening is Saturday, May 6th.  We are also looking at the Craft Tour this fall.  Betsy said the GS has always been a lead sponsor in the past.  The tour is willing to give us $250 toward the $500 to do the sponsorship again this year.  We must prepare a Thank you to them for this.  We discussed the use of the windows as possible display area.  

Barbara explained the process for getting a quote on the Directors & Officers Insurance.  The application is 4-5 pages and needs a copy of the 990, Revenue & Assets for the year, a description of each entity an questions regarding the staff, volunteers, etc. With the help of Laurel Ellis & Lyssa, we can get this to Richards Insurance.  

The elevator has been used to bring lots of “stuff” upstairs & downstairs.  It hasn’t been happy of late, grunting and groaning.  

Barbara said the Town Hall is in the process of cleaning and storing due to new rug being installed next week.  There are items in the vault that came from Louisa Amidon, after she passed away.  Barbara will get them to the PHS Office to be gone through.  Fletcher Proctor came over to see the collection of PERFECTIONIST papers.  He has made an inventory & hopes that we might have more available.  In going through William Czar Bradley’s Law Office, many papers, including the WITNESS papers were found.  He was very interested in religion.  Fletcher made a list of the papers in Barbara’s draw and provided her with a copy.  

The S L Davis sign has been hung in the store.  Discussion as to his name, they always called him Sy.  Lyssa checked and it was Simon.

Barbara made a motion to adjourn and Tim seconded it.

